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     Trinity Episcopal Cathedral 

From the Dean’s Pen … 
Dear Friends and Family of Trinity Cathedral,  
 Grace and Peace to you from our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 
Amen.  
 

  I’m still basking in the glow of Sunday, January 19th, with our 
10:30 AM joint worship service to announce the Capital Campaign, 
“Faith like a River.” After almost three and a half years of exploration and planning, 
we have gotten this important endeavor to renovate our cathedral interior and to 
rebuild the parish hall up and moving. There are so many people to thank as it took 
multiple months of “blood, sweat, and tears” to share this vision, the hope, and now 
the enthusiasm for bringing it all to reality. Since the summer of 2019, we have been 
amid our silent phase, building a financial base to support the vision. To our surprise 
and wonder we have reached just over 85% of our $7 Million goal, and have almost 
30% of the pledged money in our bank account – all because of individuals and 
foundations that have been eager to support this vision for our growing and future 
ministries, and make it happen. How blessed are we? 
 

 At the Worship Service and Celebration we got to see the PBS Reno video 
that was prepared for the Campaign. It was inspiring and moving, only to be 
enhanced by what followed – the reveal by the children of the amount of money 
that has been pledged already for this five year campaign. They revealed one 
placard at a time to bring us to our total, an amazing amount of $6,047,923.18! The 
congregation gasped and were overjoyed as they broke out into an applause that 
added to the fanfare.  
 

 I can’t begin to put words of thanks together for all the leaders from the 
staff that began this exploration in 2016, to the Development Committee that laid a 
strong foundation for initial design and financing, and to the Capital Campaign 
Committee with its five sub-committees that have brought us to this historic 
moment. But more importantly, I offer profound gratitude for all the members who 
have made and are making a sacrificial commitment, over and above our Annual 
Pledge, to further the work of expanding and improving our facility to serve the 
future generations of this Cathedral community. God has blessed us greatly!  
 
 

“Well done, good and faithful servant. You have been faithful over a little;  
I will set your over much.” (Mt. 25:23) 
 
 

With great blessings and exuberance, 
 
 

     Father William+ 

We will be hosƟng two forum Sunday pot-luck meeƟngs during Lent aŌer the 11:00 am 
service.  This announcement will be in the March NewsleƩer and the weekly Times II 
beginning at the end of February. Please save these dates: March 8th & 22nd at 12:30 PM in 
the parish hall.  
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Confession?  I thought that was a Catholic Thing. 
T«� R�ò. C�ÄÊÄ R®�» M®½½Ý�Ö, 

AÝÝÊ�®�ã� PÙ®�Ýã ¥ÊÙ P�ÝãÊÙ�½ C�Ù� Ι P�Ù®Ý« L®¥� 
 

     When asked about private confession in the Episcopal tradiƟon, a 
bishop is said to have replied, “All may; none must; some should.”  You 
may be surprised to find it right in the Book of Common Prayer on p. 447, except we have, to my 

mind, a beƩer word for it: ReconciliaƟon. 
Instead of confession, which seems a bit one-sided, reconciliaƟon is 

about bringing balance back to our lives.  ReconciliaƟon isn’t only 
about our shortcomings, but also about voicing aloud our worries, our 
fears, our longings — whatever it takes to bring your life into balance.  
It can be very powerful to speak all these thoughts aloud to another 
ChrisƟan and then receive absoluƟon… absoluƟon for our shortcomings… absoluƟon that acknowledges we are 
simply human.  What you say, the priest holds in private as a sacred trust. 

The most amazing absoluƟon I ever received was (believe it or not) from my veterinarian of many years.  
When I was eighteen, I had a cat who broke her leg.  I spent more than I had on casƟng and pins, but nothing 
worked.  Finally, the vet said the only way to solve it was to amputate.  I was horrified at the thought of 
maiming an animal; I chose instead to have the cat put to sleep.  As I have since learned, animals do fine with 
an amputaƟon — humans are the ones who have a problem with it.  I have felt guilty about this choice ever 
since.  When I took my cat in for her check-up this last summer I told my vet this story.  He looked thoughƞul, 
and then said, “I’m not sure it’s fair to judge ourselves by who we were years ago.  We grow and learn.”  When 
he said these words, my eyes teared up, and I felt a load liŌed off me I didn’t even know I had been carrying all 
these years.  I replied, “Thank you.  I’ve been a priest for a lot of years, and I know absoluƟon when I hear it.” 

So what burdens are you carrying?  ReconciliaƟon is available to all at any Ɵme from one of the priests, but 
on Ash Wednesday (March 1) and Good Friday (April 10), our priests will be siƫng throughout the congregaƟon 
aŌer the services so you can approach them and ask for ReconciliaƟon.  All may; none must… but, especially if 
you’re carrying a heavy burden… you really should. 

“The	most	amazing	absolution	I	ever	
received	was	(believe	it	or	not)	from	
my	veterinarian…”	

Trinity is helping the Homeless in February! 
 

Every day more of our Trinity families and neighbors find their 
backs up against the wall.  Rent is skyrockeƟng.  Thousands are stuck in 
weekly motels.  Homelessness is on the rise.  The status quo is literally 
killing people.  While feeding the poor is something we do regularly at 
Trinity Cathedral, we need to do more to reach the roots of 
homelessness in our community.   

 

Here are some things you can do this winter to be part of the soluƟon: 
 

• Sign up at our website ãÙ®Ä®ãùÙ�ÄÊ.ÊÙ¦ to be on our “Home Means Nevada” mailing List (Under 
“Outreach” tab) so you will be up-to-date about acƟons you can take. 

• Plan to help staff the Homeless Overflow Shelter.  In the winter months, we volunteer to staff the 
overflow shelter for two hours in the morning or two hours in the evening.  You can sign up to help by 
filling out the form at «ããÖ://�®ã.½ù/ãÙ®Ä®ãù«�½ÖÝ 

 

If you have any quesƟons, please contact Rev. Rick at R�òR®�»ΜTÙ®Ä®ãùR�ÄÊ.ÊÙ¦ or call him at the office 
775-329-4279, x12. 
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Bibles & Books | EucharisƟc Ministers | Renewal of Vows 
Bible & Books in February! 

 

       In February, we conƟnue reading, Tired of Apologizing for a Church I Don't 
Belong To: Spirituality without Stereotypes, Religion without RanƟng by Lillian 
Daniel. 
 

From Amazon:  “When Lillian Daniel apologized to a total stranger for every bad thing that had 
ever been said or done in the name of ChrisƟanity, he was surprised that she was responsible for all 
that...  With disarming candor laced with just the right amount of humor, Daniel urges open-minded ChrisƟans to 
explore ways to talk about their faith journeys that are reasonable, rigorous, and real.” Copies were made 
available late December for purchase in the back of the Church for $12.00.  Amazon has used paperback copies 
starƟng at about $10.25 and the Kindle version is $9.99. 

 

     Lent begins with Ash Wednesday on Feb. 26.  On Mar. 1, the first Sunday of Lent, we will begin a 
new book “Pond. River. Ocean. Rain: Find Peace in the Storms of Life” by Charles Laƫmore 
Howard.  From Amazon: “For those who seek to find new depths in their spiritual lives, “Pond. 
River. Ocean. Rain” helps readers wade into the beauƟful water that is God through stories, 
quesƟons, and accessible illustraƟons.”  Copies will be available in the back of the Church in late 
February for $8.00.  On Amazon, new copies are available for $11.46, Kindle versions are $9.99, 
and used copies are available from  $13.61  (yeah, used copies are more expensive than new ones!) 
 

Bible & Books meets every Sunday at 9:00 AM in Conference Room A downstairs in the Parish 
Hall, across the parking lot from the Church.  Join us for coffee or tea and great conversaƟon! 

EucharisƟc Ministers’ Day to Review and Train 
 

Saturday, February 8th, we will meet in the church at 9:30 AM to review our work 
as EucharisƟc Ministers. ALL EucharisƟc Ministers serving at any of the four 
Services must be in aƩendance. Our EucharisƟc Ministers are licensed by the 
diocese and are required to have taken a discipleship course (like Episcopal 101), 
completed the on-line “Safe Guarding God’s Children” work (see Fr. Rick for login 
info and passwords), and been trained by the Rector. An annual review is 
important and your name is submiƩed to the Diocese with the Rector’s approval for licensing. The license is good 
for five years. 
To be scheduled to serve this training and workshop is important. Scheduling is now done by our Deacon, Rev. 
Patsy Pumphrey. If you are unable to aƩend please let Rev. Patsy or Fr. William know. 

St. Valentine's Renewal of Marriage Vows 
S�ã., F��. 8ã« �ã 4:00 PM ��¥ÊÙ� ã«� 5:00 PM L®ãçÙ¦ù 

What could be more a more romanƟc giŌ on ValenƟne’s Day than to renew 
your marriage vows?!  This year, we will be having a special service of marriage 
vow renewal Saturday night at 4:00 PM on Feb. 8th.  There is no preparaƟon, 
you do not have to sign up ahead of Ɵme, just join us to reaffirm your love!  A 
cookie and punch recepƟon follows the renewal. 
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Weekly Bible Study Every Friday at 11:00 AM! 
— L�� �ù R�ò. R®�» — 

 

Looking for a casual Bible Study to enrich your spirituality this fall?  Rev. Rick 
facilitates an open Bible study Fridays at 11:00 AM every week.  There is no 
preparaƟon and no homework.  Each week, we will be reading the Gospel for the 
coming Sunday and sharing our thoughts about it in a relaxed table discussion.  Feel free to drop-in when you 
are able to on Fridays, before coming to our Pipes on the River concerts (we end around 11:45 AM), or make it 
part of your weekly devoƟonal.  We’ll be meeƟng in Conference Room “A” on the lower level of the Parish 
Hall. 

The Adult Forum — 9:45 AM every Sunday 
 
     Through the month of February, Rev. Rick will be facilitaƟng a discussion 
enƟtled “MeeƟng Jesus in the Gospel of John.”  The last Gospel to be wriƩen, 
John presents a different Jesus than you meet at Christmas.  Probably completed 
near the end of the First Century, John’s Gospel reflects the quesƟon ChrisƟans 

had struggled with for seventy years aŌer Jesus had leŌ the earth: “What does it mean that this Jesus is the 
Christ, the Messiah?”  Unlike a regular lecture or quesƟon & answer class, parƟcipants 
journal during the week about prompts from John.  Your responses during the week shape 
the class on Sundays. 

The Adult Forum meets in the Bishop Lewis Chapel every Sunday during the school year 
at 9:45 AM following the 9:00 AM liturgy.  Stay aŌer worship if you aƩend the 9:00 AM 
service; come early for the forum if you aƩend the 11:00 AM service! 

Episcopal 101 
W��Ä�Ý��ùÝ ®Ä L�Äã, M�Ù. 4–AÖÙ. 1      

¥��®½®ã�ã�� �ù FÙ. W®½½®�Ã 
New to the Episcopal Church? Planning to be married? Wishing for a bapƟsm? Want to have your child 
bapƟzed? Looking to become an Episcopalian? Want to be a member of Trinity? Want to review what 
the Episcopal Church believes and teaches? Or perhaps you are or want to be a EucharisƟc Visitor 
bringing Communion to home-bound or sick members. From life-long Episcopalians who want a 
refresher course to the person new to ChrisƟanity or the Episcopal Church, this is a class for you!  
 

A Spiritual Journey  
W��Ä�Ý��ùÝ ®Ä L�Äã, M�Ù. 4–AÖÙ. 1    

F��®½®ã�ã�� �ù R�ò. R®�» 
     This study to assist us to deepen our walk with Christ.  ParƟcipants are 
invited to view their lives as a spiritual journey. We do not travel alone, 

however. We are joined by companions along the way. As together we begin this journey, we are also 
assured that Christ is in our midst.  How do we encounter God, made known to us through Jesus 
Christ, in our day-to-day lives? How can we increase our awareness of God’s presence among us? 
Those are the primary quesƟons we will aƩempt to address along the way. 

W
ednesday Lenten Schedule: 5:00 PM

 —
 Taizé W

orship 
5:30 PM

 —
 Soup Supper follow

ed by Classes at 6:00 PM
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PIPES ON THE RIVER 
 

Pipes on the River organ recital series features regional and naƟonally known 
organists on the 1st and 3rd Fridays of the month at Noon. 
 
 February 7th   Leon Couch 
 February 21st   Jin Kyung Lim, DMA 
 March 6th  David HaƩ 

 

Music & Concerts | Spiritual Offerings During Lent 

Spiritual Offerings During Lent 
 

Shrove Tuesday 
Pancake Dinner — Feb. 25 at 5:30 PM 

 
Ash Wednesday 

Eucharist with ImposiƟon of Ashes: 7:30 AM, 12:10 PM, and 6:00 PM 
A confession service and a private confession are available aŌer the EucharisƟc Services. 

 
Weekday Services throughout Lent 

Monday–Thursday at 7:30 AM — Morning Prayer (Bishop Lewis Chapel) 
Fridays at 7:30 AM — StaƟons of the Cross 
Tuesdays at 12:00 Noon — Centering Prayer in the Library 
 

Wednesday evening Lenten Worship & Study Programs 
5:00 PM — ContemplaƟve Service in the manner of Taizé  
5:30 PM— Soup Supper 
6:00 PM — Evening Classes: 

• Episcopal 101 facilitated by Fr. William 
• A Spiritual Journey facilitated by Rev. Rick 
 

Sat., Mar. 14 —Lenten Retreat, 9:00 AM –12:00 PM 

 
 
 
 

Dean's Challenge for Lent 
One of the major disciplines of Lent is to give alms, especially to the poor. As I have done over the past years since 
becoming your rector, I have challenged you to do a Lenten discipline to give to the "Food for the Poor" program, 
especially in support of their "40 Days of Change for Change." By doing something as simple as puƫng your pocket 
change aside each day over the 40 days of Lent, we can make a donaƟon that will be matched up to $100K by 
Easter, April 12th, toward building homes for desƟtute families in the Caribbean or LaƟn America. In March, we 
will have Mo. Corolla here to preach a weekend and share more about Food for the Poor. 
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Children, Youth & Families 

—EYC— 
Episcopal Youth Community 

February Agenda: 
 2/2— Create  Souper Bowl with Foyer 
  Group & leading craŌs with liƩles 
 2/9— Pray with our Methodist neighbors  
 2/16— Serve  geƫng ready for Pres. Day 
              burritos and toiletries 
 2/17— *Serve  breakfast to our neighbors 
 2/23— Grow  Lent 101  
 

Join us aŌer 11am worship in the Youth Room for 
food, fun, and fellowship. Goes ‘Ɵl 

2:30pm.  
 

Intended for youth in grades 6-12. 
 

**Please note  this gathering is on a Monday. 

 

Art, Music, & Godly Play 
 

This month, we conƟnue hearing stories of Jesus’ life 
and his lesson in parables..   

 

02/02 — The Good Samaritan 
02/09 — The Sower 
02/16 — The Mustard Seed  
02/23 — The Deep Well  

 CÊÃ®Ä¦ çÖ…  
    �ã ã«� 9�Ã S�Ùò®�� ®Ä F��Ùç�Ùù 
 
Sun. Feb. 2— Mary & Joseph take Jesus into the Temple 

to present him, and while they are there, 
something amazing happens—two elders 
recognize him as the Son of God!  

Sun.,  Feb. 9— Jesus teaches the disciples about salt and 
light.  He says: you have light within you! Don’t 
hide it, but shine for all to see!  

Sun.,  Feb. 16— We’ve all heard of the 10 
commandments, Jesus says, but if you’re going to 
follow me, you’re going to have to do even 
beƩer.  Treat everybody with respect. 

Sun.,  Feb. 23— The last Sunday of Epiphany.  Today (like 
every year) we hear of the TransfiguraƟon—
where Jesus climbs up a mountain with his friends 
and there they seem him as he truly is: God in 
human form. 

HUGS success = more service opportunities! 
On MLK Day, our youth group, families from the 
9am service, and many other Trinitarians 
participated in preparing and serving over 50 
neighbors hot breakfast burritos and tons of 
Hats, Undies, Gloves, and Socks.  It was a joyful, 
Spirit-filled morning, and we all leŌ saying, “we 
should do this again.”  So we made the decision 
right then and there to do it!  Instead of HUGS, 
this Ɵme we are going to gather toiletries (see 
block to the right).   If you would like to donate 
new items, please do so to me directly from 
now unƟl 2/16.  We will distribute on 
President’s Day  (2/17).  Thank you so much! 
     

  Your sister in Christ,  Mikayla+ 
	

Holy Moly 
 

02.02  walking on water 
02.09  zacchaeus 

02.16  water to wine 
02.23  jesus feeds 5000 

 

   This class is intended for 3rd-5th graders. 

This President’s Day→more Burritos! 
 

Breakfast Burritos are making a comeback!  But this Ɵme 
we’ll gather toiletries too, especially: 

• Snacks (nuts, crackers, etc.) 
• Hygiene Products (hair care,  
   pads, soap, deodorant, etc.) 
• Oral Care (toothbrushes,  
    toothpaste, lip balm, etc.) 
• Reusable Grocery Bags 
• Paper Products (Ɵssues,  
     travel-size wipes, etc.) 

Reach out with quesƟons to:  
revmikayla@trinityreno.org  



 

 

Lent at Trinity Cathedral 
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Lent begins February 26 with Ash Wednesday 
S�Ùò®��Ý — 7:30 AM • 12:10 NÊÊÄ • 6:00 PM 

Ash Wednesday, February 26, we will have three services with Eucharist and the imposiƟon of Ashes: 
7:30 AM; 12:10 Noon, and; 6:00 PM.  This is the first of the forty days of Lent, named for the custom of 

placing blessed ashes on the foreheads of worshipers at Ash Wednesday services.  The ashes are a sign of peni-
tence and a reminder of mortality, and are imposed with the sign of the cross.  Private Confession will be available 
with any of the aƩending clergy aŌer each service.  

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner! 
Tç�Ý., F��. 25 �ã 5:30 PM ®Ä ã«� P�Ù®Ý« H�½½ 

Shrove Tuesday is our tradiƟonal pancake supper before we begin the season of Lent. Please sign up 
at the back of the church so we have a count for food preparaƟon; or call the office to make a reserva-

Ɵon. Cost: $5 per person/ Family of 4 or more $20.  You can also sign up if you are willing to show up early to help 
set up or stay aŌerward to help with the clean-up.  We thank A Lot of Good Men (ALOGM) for their hosƟng again 
this year! 

The Church is Open for Prayer!   
12:30–2:00 PM — FÙ®��ùÝ ®Ä L�Äã 

During Lent, come by and enjoy the peace of the Lenten season.  Our doors will be open Fridays 
from 12:30–2:00 PM for our members and the general public to come in for prayer.  To make this happen, we need 
a couple volunteers each Friday in Lent.  If you are willing to simply welcome people for an hour-and-a-half, please 
sign up in the back of the Church.  If you have any quesƟons, please contact Rev. Rick at 
R�òR®�»ΜTÙ®Ä®ãùR�ÄÊ.ÊÙ¦ or call our office at 775-329-4279. 

Prayer Discipline for Lent: A Prayer  
PracƟcum- Spiritual Exercises of St.  IgnaƟus 

  
 Where:   Trinity Episcopal Cathedral          

 When:     March 3rd—May 26th, 2020 (Tuesdays) 
      5:30pm—7:00pm in Conf. Rm. A   

 OrientaƟon:  First Sunday of Lent, March 1st, aŌer the 11:00 o’clock EucharisƟc 
   Service, in Bishop Lewis Chapel, thirty minutes  
 Cost:  $100.00 some scholarships available 
   Checks payable to Trinity Episcopal Cathedral  
 

 Facilitator: The Rev. Julius M. Rogina, Ph.D., Priest and Clinical Psychologist  
 

Spiritual Exercises of IgnaƟus Loyola is a pracƟcum in ChrisƟan prayer.  More specifically, it is a personal and group 
experience of IgnaƟan pracƟces in ChrisƟan prayer and self-awareness.  The movements of the Exercises will be 
presented to you, inviƟng you at each step to become comfortable with the presence of God in your life.  You will 
learn to listen to the workings of God’s Spirit in your daily life events.  You will learn to pracƟce acƟve aƩenƟveness 
to God’s love and generosity.  You will be guided to discover for yourself the all-encompassing importance of Jesus 
of Nazareth and the Christ of our ChrisƟan worship. From the beginning to the end of the journey through the 
Spiritual Exercises you will engage in the daily pracƟce of self-awareness, compassion, and graƟtude. 
If you decide to embark on this journey of prayer, you are asked to spend at least fiŌeen minutes in prayer daily 
throughout the fourteen weeks of the Exercises.  You are asked to commit yourself to the enƟre experience. The 
twelve weeks. 



 

 

Social & Support Groups 
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You are Not Alone 
A support group to give comfort and support to people 

suffering with serious medical issues or chronic illness.  We will 
meet on Tuesday, February 18th at 4:00 PM, in Conference 
Room A, downstairs in the Parish Hall, across the parking lot 
from the Church.  Speak to Rev. Rick or write him at 
R�òR®�»ΜTÙ®Ä®ãùR�ÄÊ.ÊÙ¦ to be on our mailing list. 

 

DOK  
Meet every 1st Sunday of 

the month from 12:00 -
2:00 PM in Conference A. 

  The Divinely Fine Women  
The Divinely Fine Woman meet monthly for a meal and a visit with 

no agenda.  
 

Date: February 8th     Where: Sandi Brooke’s home 
What: Kaffe und Kuchen (German coffee & homemade cake) 
Time:  2:00pm-5:00pm, drop in      

*Please bring a can of food for the food bank. 
RSVP to Liz at 775-287-9642.  by Feb. 1st.  

 
 
DATE:        Saturday, Feb. 1st  
TIME:        8:00AM Breakfast 
PLACE:      Gold N’ Silver 
                   (4th and Vine) 
 
 
DATE:        Saturday,  Feb. 15th 
TIME:        11:30AM -Lunch 
Place:        Fred Fowler’s 

Condo- Arlington 
Towers 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thursdays, 2:00–3:30 PM  

 
 
 
 
 

 
We meet in Conference 

Room A in the Parish Hall to 
share ideas and to knit or 

crochet together.  We train!  
New shawls are blessed each 
month and are available after 

worship.  Please notify any 
member of the Clergy if you 

or a loved one needs a shawl.  

ST MARTHA'S ALTAR GUILD AND LINEN MINISTERIES 
     Have you ever considered joining the Trinity Cathedral Altar Guild?  We are looking for new members at this Ɵme. The 
commitment is one weekend per month with an extra weekend once a year.  It's impossible to describe the spiritual joy and 
fellowship we all experience. And gentlemen, this is not just for women.  We also have men in our ranks.  We would be 
more than happy to discuss Altar Guild membership with anyone interested. If you enjoy ironing, the linen ministry would 
be perfect for you.  This commitment is also once per month.  The linen is picked up early in the week.  Then it's washed, 
ironed and returned before services the following weekend.  Please feel free to contact any of us if you have any quesƟons, 
Ann Crase 775-338-6376, Carol Roman 775-229-3884, JulieƩe Leneaux 775-247-7703, and Pat Ikehara 775-853-7706. 

Please remember to contact 
our office at 775-329-4279 or 
via e-mail at 
info@trinityreno.org and 
provide an updated address 
and or phone numbers. Only 
you can help us keep up to 
date records and a current 
church directory. Thank you! 

BABY BUNDLES  “Sharing Our Blessings  
with Others” 

Baby Bundles is composed of and supported 
by members of Trinity and St. Catherine's Epis-

copal churches. With items donated by both congrega-
Ɵons we assemble “Bundles” of layeƩe items for St. 
Mary’s and Renown hospitals.  They are then distributed 
by hospital staff to disadvantaged new parents who have 
liƩle or nothing for their newborn. This month we would 
like especially thank Ron and Stephanie Wolff, the Pray-
er Shawl KniƩers, Helen Paganucci, Su Cothren , Sally 
Dickinson, Mary Gainey and Ellie for their support. We 
need boys pull on pants and boys sleepers.  Also, we 
need unisex ouƞits, boys, girls and unisex winter hats, 
and   boys and girls receiving blankets.  Any help with 
these items would be greatly appreciated.   SIZE 0-3 
MONTHS IS MOST USEFUL.  We also gratefully accept 
monetary donaƟons.  If you have any quesƟons please 
feel free to contact Susan Lombardi at 329-2044 or Ann 
Crase at 356-1155 We also gratefully accept monetary 
donaƟons.  God Bless! 
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Your Vestry will meet next on    
February 24th—Dinner at 5:30 

PM & MeeƟng at 6:00PM 
In Conference Room A,  

Parish Hall 
 

All general business meeƟngs 
of the parish are open to 
members.  The proposed 

agenda is generally posted in 
the church, on the Sunday 

preceding the meeƟng. 
Contact your Vestry:   

We want to hear from you!   
We can usually be found at 

these liturgies on Saturday & 
Sunday:   

5:00 PM (Sat.): Robert 
Andrade 

7:30 AM: Eloy Ituarte, David 
Morgan (Treasurer)  

9:00 AM: Kate Flocchini  
(Chancellor & Clerk), and 

Gretchen Wolfe. 
11:00 AM: Jeannie Arps, 

Howard BenneƩ, Terry Cain 
(Secretary), Lynne Charlat 
(Jr.Warden), Lindsay 
Campbell, Cleta Dillard, Jim 
Lamb (Senior Warden) John 
Lilley, and Margaret 

January Vestry Summary 
Our meeƟng began aŌer our dinner at 5:30 PM and at 6:00 with our candle lighƟng, 
opening prayer, and Bible study led by Gretchen Wolfe on a comparison of the Gospels. 
The agenda (with the addiƟon of an update on the Bishop Search process), December 
Minutes, and Finance Reports were approved. The Treasurer reported that with a deficit 
2019 budget of $60K, we did end up in the black with $3K in surplus. In regard to the 
Annual Pledge program, “Growing God’s Love” for 2020, we have 219 pledgers and a 
pledged amount of  $600,033. We will have a Ministry Moment in February to do a final 
report of the Annual Pledge results. The Endowment Board had discussion in regard to 
investment strategies of 60 % equiƟes and 40% fixed investments. Our balance is now 
about $925,000,000 in the Endowment. The FFA CommiƩee Report: The members of 
the Fund Raising Cabinet were complimented for their work in raising pledges of $6M for 
the Capital Campaign. There has been 100% parƟcipaƟon from the Vestry and new 
vestry members along with the campaign leaders. This week the Campaign LeƩers are 
being mailed to the membership; booklets will be available to pick up at worship. We 
would like to end the pledge process with Easter Sunday. The 2020 Budget was 
presented and discussed. The goal of $635K and not to exceed a deficit of more than 
$65K  are the parameters for this 2020 year. This will be our third year operaƟng with a 
deficit budget. The increase in the budget is due to increased sƟpends for adjunct priests 
and the anƟcipated Music Director salary. Ministry Report has Lenten prayer (Taizé), 
programs and study being prepared. Property CommiƩee reported on security issues 
with homeless sleeping on the property and some vandalism. The Dean reported that 
the ecumenical pulpit exchange is this Sunday, January 26 with the 11:00 Service. Father 
William will be at Good Shepherd; Rev. Khris Marshall from First United Methodist will 
be with Trinity. The Annual Bishop’s Clergy Conference will not be at Galilee but here at 
the Cathedral on April 30—May 1.  Fr. William expressed his graƟtude for the excellent 
service and program with the Capital Campaign launch on Sunday, Jan. 19th. Vestry 
Report: Diocesan ConvenƟon will be October 8-9 in Las Vegas this year and our list of 
delegates and alternates will be completed at the Annual MeeƟng this coming Sunday, 
Jan. 26th. The Vestry will be planning a strategic planning retreat on Saturday, March 
14th. AdministraƟon Reports: The Musician Search CommiƩee states that at present 
there are 35 applicants with the announcement closing on January 31st.  The commiƩee 
has regular meeƟngs and are screening and documenƟng the applicants’ credenƟals.  
Old and New Business: We talked about our funeral guidelines and will be removing a 
facility use fee for acƟve members. Discussion will be held later once informaƟon is 
gathered about raising the columbarium costs. We are in need of individuals who would 
like to work as a funeral/wedding host or hostess on behalf of Trinity. We also approved 
a vacaƟon holiday schedule for the 2020 year. The Cassavant Organ proposal for moving 
the pipes will not be done; the cost is prohibiƟve and the organ is in excellent shape.  
The Bishop Search CommiƩee meets in Las Vegas on Jan. 31—Feb. 1.  
Next MeeƟng is Monday, February 24th. 

Thank you for your on-going 
financial support! 

       December                                 Year to Date 

 Budget Actual Budget Actual 
Income $83,250 $76,893 $651,000 $730,576 

Expenses $651,423 $65,492 $711,536 $727,265 

Net $18,107 $11,401 $(60,536) $3,311 



 

 

February 2020 Trinity Event Calendar 

Contributor to NPR?  Consider donaƟng your free air Ɵme to Trinity!  One of the 
perks of supporƟng NaƟonal Public Radio (locally, KUNR) besides helping to keep 
their great  content on the air, is you get small snippets of free air Ɵme you can 
donate to your favorite non-profit.   Trinity doesn’t have much of an adverƟsing 
budget, so this helps us to stay visible in the community throughout the year.  [ Thank 
you to Cathy Bewster for this great idea!  ]  
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February Welcome & CelebraƟons 

Ministers:        All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:    The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 AssisƟng Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
Cathedral Dean:  The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityReno.org 
Associate Priest: The Rev. Rick Millsap, 
 Canon for Pastoral Care & Parish Life 
 E-Mail: revrick@trinityreno.org 
Associate Priest: The Rev. Mikayla Dunfee, 
 Canon for EducaƟon 
          E-Mail: revmikayla@trinityreno.org 
 

Deacon:   The Rev. Patsy Pumphrey  
 

AdministraƟve Assistant:  Karla Valverde   
 Cathedral E-Mail:  info@trinityreno.org   

Sexton:  Carmen Lopez 
 

Vestry: Senior Warden:  Jim Lamb  
  Junior Warden:  Lynne Charlat 
  Secretary:   Terry Cain 
  Clerk:   Kait Flocchini 
 

At large:  Robert Andrade, Jeannie Arps, Howard 
BenneƩ, Lindsay Campbell, Cleta Dillard, Eloy 
Ituarte, John Lilley, Gretchen Wolfe, and 
Margaret Zuccarini. 

 

Treasurer: David Morgan 
Chancellor: Kait Flocchini   

AssisƟng on Sundays: 
        The Revs. Ruth Hanusa and Julius Rogina 
 

If you are a regular parishioner at Trinity and have a chance to meet visitors at a 
weekend worship, please greet them warmly! Remember: We celebrate all birthdays, 
anniversaries, and other important dates on the last Sunday of the Month during 
worship with a special blessing. 

Bonny Abelman 
Elena Albregts 
Eric Albregts 
Rob Bates 
Bruce Beesley 
Betsy Bethke 
Pat Boyce 
Richard Bremenour 
Karen Bryan 
Jon Burleson 
Andra Carter 
Stephanie Cowan 
Erin Davis 
Nancy de Peyster 
Siobhan Dillon 
JoseƩe Dornoff 
Jay Dunlap 
Joan Dyer 
Harvey Fennell 
Leonard Fitzgerald 
Peyton Ford 
Gene Furr 

Theodore George 
Tom Giller 
Hal Goss 
Tim Hare 
James Hodson 
Nethaniah Isip 
Nancy Klose 
Neil Krutz 
Mason Levy 
Susan Lombardi 
Joaquina Mcrea 
Norman Miner 
Edward Morehouse 
Nichole Munger 
Emily Nash 
Gene Nelson 
Michael PaƩerson 
Heather Pirie 
Albert Ruggieri 
Victoria Samberg 
Michael Skaria 
Rhea Skaria 

George Stoneback 
Shelli Tiller 
DeeAnn Verdi 
Mike Wilhelm 
Margaret Williams 

 
Jim & Laura Dickey 

JoseƩe & Jim Dornoff 
Jim & Donna Jean Dunseath 

RD & Jamie Gutual 
Kenneth Hines & Terry Cain 

Bruce & Jan Wyborny 
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NEWSLETTER GUIDELINES 
 

If you are submiƫng an arƟcle for publicaƟon in our next newsleƩer, please submit on or before the 10th of each month.   ArƟcles may be 
submiƩed via e-mail to: ®Ä¥ÊΜTÙ®Ä®ãùR�ÄÊ.ÊÙ¦ or leŌ in the parish office.  We reserve the right to edit all arƟcles.   

Trinity Times — February 2020 
“Our mission is to welcome all people to know and live  

as Christ in the world.” 
WÊÙÝ«®Ö �ã TÙ®Ä®ãù… �½½ �Ù� ó�½�ÊÃ� �ã GÊ�’Ý T��½�!  

 

 Saturdays:   
  5:00 PM — Spoken Holy Eucharist (Rite II) 
 

 

 Sundays: 
  7:30 AM — Spoken Holy Eucharist (Rite I) 
  9:00 AM — Children’s Eucharist with Parents and Adults 
  9:45 AM — EducaƟon Classes—Children and Adults 
  11:00 AM — Choral Family Eucharist (Rite II) 
  1:00 PM —   EYC (Youth Group)  
 
 

 Thursdays:   
  12:10 PM  Spoken Holy Eucharist with Prayers for  
  Healing (Rite II) 

 
Phone:       775-329-4279    
Fax:            775-329-3135 

E-mail:      Info@TrinityReno.org 
Website:  TrinityReno.org   

 
 

 
      


